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04/04/2023  18:00:312023/0910/P APP V .Russell The steel beam measurements are not accurate.   This is NOT minor alterations.   These beams will not 

support the intended  changes to the area above the windows.     I am an interested party as one of the 

freeholders of this building.

In addition, a complaint has been made - Complaint No. COMLR 5436 - to Building Control regarding the 

works being currently undertaken which we deem to be unsafe.    The application states 'moving a kitchen to 

the living room.'     The works are far wider than this, including moving joists,  all walls (except one),  

floorboards, etc.   This work was not designed by a qualified, chartered structural engineer.

I am informed by Camden Complaints dept that this has been sent to the Building Control team.    There is 

already damage to adjoining flats, as the work began 3 weeks ago.    Please VISIT  the site as soon as 

possible.
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